Denton Park Medical Group
Meeting: PPG 24.02.2014
	Present:

	Apologies: 


	Dr Owens – GP

Christine Mernin – Nurse Practitioner

Diane Wallace – Practice Manager

Lisa Nattrass – Reception Manager

Caron Bowey – Phlebotomist/Receptionist

BA – Patient

SS – Patient

M McK– Patient

SF – Patient

AF – Patient

SMc - Patient

	

	DW welcomed the group to the Patient forum and thanked them for taking the time to attend and feedback the excellent response from the virtual group. 
Discussion over the results of the patient survey. 
The survey was carried out over a two week period in January and we got 100% return.
The sample size was 250 @ 50 per GP.

We intend to carry out a survey for the nursing services later on in the year.

There was a high female response but we believe that this is due to females being the higher users of the service.

There was a low percentage of children’s views and this will be a action point on how to get younger people to engage more.

Generally patients found it easy to get an appointment with any GP but less so with a specific GP. The group thought maybe the ringing on the day system may be an obstacle to this as they didn’t feel this is a problem personally. Some of the group are registered to book online and find this much easier to book their own appointments, and the results show that only 3% of patients who completed the survey booked appointments on line therefore if the practice could encourage more patents to book this way they may not find it as such a problem.

A high percentage of patients were aware of the Nurse Practitioner and this service was working well.

ACTION: Make patients more aware of online booking by displaying in reception on notice boards– step by step guides. And offer a short demonstration from the receptionist on how to use online facilities.
ACTION: encourage younger people to engage more with the group.
The survey showed high levels of patient satisfaction with respect of quality of consultations and the group including the virtual group felt that we should feedback to our patients on how well the practice is doing using poster displays and suggestion boxes in reception to promote the positive feed back and collect any feedback from patients who may not have had such a good experience. The group discussed the possibility of having some kind of virtual forum for patients, we will look into this.
ACTION: Notice boards in reception to display the PPG and the work done along with Results of survey and encourage feedback and the ways in which feedback can be given.
We asked our patients if they looked after or gave support to anyone or would consider themselves as a carer, only 14% said yes and 78% of that 14% said they had discussed this with their GP. These are very low numbers as recent data from carers centre Newcastle shows otherwise. Caring for someone can have an effect on your own health and wellbeing and Newcastle carers centre can provide support to carers.
ACTION: Clinicians will be more proactive on collecting this information and referring carers for help and support if necessary.
Carers Newcastle information to be displayed clearly in waiting area.
The group felt that further meetings should be held quarterly and alternate Tuesdays and wednesdays for convenience.

Next meeting Tuesday 13th May 2014  @ 4pm.


	


